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These are the Draught Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ  held on 11 January 2010.  Every attempt has been made to make these minutes as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, it is a draught, and not to be construed as a finished document  approved by the Governing Body.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted on the website and archived by the Clerk’s Office as the official Minutes.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, January 11, 2010 at 7:37 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes




Robert Hitchcock





Lawrence La Ronde

Everett Merrill 

Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry




Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano Jr.
David E. Hollod, Business Administrator
Wendy Wiebalk, Esq., Borough Attorney 




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. Stabile.

Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 28, 2009.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star-Ledger on December 29, 2009, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of January 5, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  No comments.
Mayor Giordano offered the following:

MAYOR’S ADDRESS:
Happy New Year to all the Borough residents and to all my colleagues on the Council.

A special thanks to our Borough Administrator David E. Hollod for all his hard work and dedication especially during our tough economic times in the past year.

 I would also like to thank the Mayor’s Administrative Assistant Mariam Moran for coming on board in April and successfully filling Tina Totten’s shoes. 

And to our legal team, Eric Bernstein and staff at Bernstein and Associates – Thank you for all your time.

My thanks extend to the members of the Fire and Police Department, under the command of Fire Chief William Eaton and Police Chief William Parenti, for all of their hard work in the past year and dedication to the Borough;  the Public Works’ employees, under the supervision of Jim Rodino; and all of the municipal employees.  

Last but not least, I would like to thank all the volunteers such as coaches, members of the committees, commissions, and advisory boards for your countless hours volunteering to make this community a proud one. Thank you to all the members departing from the committees for your valuable time and congratulations to all the newly appointed members.

This year we again face difficult budgetary times at all levels of government.  Just as our families struggle with their own budgets in this time of economic uncertainty, we continue to look for ways to economize on the way we deliver necessary services to our residents.  Just as our families must continue to plan and make smart decisions with regard to their future well being, so must we continue to make investments in our public facilities and infrastructure.  My budget will reflect these measures.

Our new Governor will face challenges as he grapples with the State’s budget.  I hope he takes this opportunity to review the steady stream of mandates flowing from Trenton, many of dubious value, which directly impact our property taxpayers.  I also trust that he will remember first and foremost our seniors and neediest residents as they grapple with their own budgets and struggle under New Jersey’s onerous property taxes.

I look forward to working with the Borough Council, the Board of Education, Somerset County, state agencies, our neighboring communities and all of our many volunteers to continue our collective progress in North Plainfield.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Revised/Updated Library Advisory Committee Rules and Appendix for Procedures Governing Fine Monies – F.S.S.   The Council President noted that many current and past elected officials had a close relationship with the Memorial Library, and that the proposed rules now before the Council represented considerable research and careful deliberation.  No opposition to the proposal was heard.  Mr. Stabile asked that Mrs. Forbes communicate to the Advisory Committee that their proposal was most acceptable and appreciated.  Further, he asked that all members of the Committee be thanked most sincerely for the efforts on the rules. 
2.
Designating Bus Stops – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that the Mayor was in receipt of a letter from New Jersey Transit which was in response to considerable queries from riders on the bus to New York.  They are requesting a resolution of the Council to formerly designate bus stops on the route to increase ridership.  Mr. Hollod summarized the list of stops which are so designated in the resolution under the consideration of the Governing Body tonight.  If it is approved, it will go to Somerset County for their further endorsement, then back to New Jersey Transit.  

Mr. Merrill asked if any of the stops listed on the resolution could actually be considered new stops on the route, and Mr. Hollod said that he could not be sure.  He continued that the bus stops would be considered by the Police Department for their confirmation.   Mrs. Forbes commented that they appeared to be formalizing traditional stops, and that it was in response to riders who had mostly requested a place to be left off the bus by the driver.  The Mayor interjected that there would be a second-draft resolution as there were two proposals for Route 22.  Mr. La Ronde asked if signs would be posted for all of the stops, and Mr. Hollod replied that there would be appropriate markings and signs for each one.  Mr. La Ronde asked if benches would be installed at the stops, and Mr. Hollod confirmed that benches were not a part of this proposal.  Mr. La Ronde asked if thought had gone into the possibility that adding bus stops could constitute a risk to public safety, and the Administrator replied that the thinking was that bus travel was inherently beneficial to a decrease in automobile traffic which, in itself, would reduce the incidence of accidents.
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:


Mrs. Forbes reported that Somerset County has an interesting North Plainfield Library winter activity program in circulation. 

Mr. Hitchcock advised that the Shade Tree Advisory Board planted 69 trees and got feedback, too.  He also stated that the Historic Preservation Commission will meet tomorrow to elect the new officers for the upcoming year.

Motion to adjourn by Mr. Hitchcock, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President
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